
 

 

Term 2 (dates subject to change) 
10th May Tackle and rippa rugby competition 
11th May Scholastic book orders close today 
17th May BOT meeting 
18th May Full school assembly, 9.00amðall welcome to attend 
18th May FOS disco (refer flyer page 5) 
23rd May Class photos, 24th May rollover day if required 
1st June Teacher only dayðschool closed 
4th June Queenôs Birthdayðpublic holiday school closed 
6th June Middle and senior school cross country 
7th June Middle and senior school cross countryðrain saver 
14th June Interschool cross country 
14th June BOT meeting 
15th June Full school assembly, 9.00amðall welcome to attend 
21st June Tackle and rippa rugby competition 
25th June Super cluster cross country 
27th June National rippa qualifying tournament 
4th July Year 6 netball field day 
4th July FOS ñoccasional treatò fundraiser 
5th July Student led conferences 
6th July Full school assembly, 9.00amðall welcome to attend 
6th July Last day of Term 2.  School closes at the usual time of 2.55pm 
 

BOT meeting 17th May at 6.30pm in the Boardroom 
FOS meeting  Next term 
Full school assembly 18th May, 9.00am in the school hall - all welcome to attend 

 

9th May 2018 
 

What a beautiful start to the term.  The weather has been kind for our cross country and FIT-
athon training.  However we know the wet weather is inevitable so a gentle reminder for students 
to have spare clothes in their school bag (this does not have to be school uniform). 
 

It was lovely to welcome our new families to the school on 1st May at our powhiri.  Over 70 
families have started since our Term 1 powhiri.  We also welcomed new entrant teacher Miss 
Tamasin Nesbit, teaching in The Zone. 
 

Please keep obtaining sponsors for our upcoming FIT-athon fundraiser with forms due back 11th 
May. Students will participate in their FIT-athon run over the week of 14th-18th May.  Sponsorship 
forms will be returned home on 18th May with the number of laps that your child completed noted 
by the class teacher so money can be collected by them from 
sponsors.  Funds raised will go towards playground upgrades. 
 

Over the school holidays staff attended a Teacher Only day to be 
fully trained as bike track instructors.  We are looking forward to 
getting class sessions up and running this term.  Our newly 
appointed Bike Ambassador student leaders also participated in 
separate training and are ready to start! 
 

Our supplier has advised that they are no longer able to source school jackets and we will 
therefore be unable to renew stocks.  At the present time we are out of stock of size 6 jackets 
only.  We have sourced replacement jackets which will be available online through Argyle within 
the next fortnight.   
 

View Words from our Principal online. 

ǿǿǿΦŀƭōŀƴȅΦǎŎƘƻƻƭΦƴȊ                         tƘƻƴŜΥ пмр фссу                         9ƳŀƛƭΥ ŀŘƳƛƴϪŀƭōŀƴȅΦǎŎƘƻƻƭΦƴȊ 

http://www.albany.school.nz/1/blogs/1-from-the-principal


Everybody is welcome to join the Travelwise Leaders in 
a  

Be safe, be seen  
walk with us if youôre keen 

promotion 
Join us on Thursday 10th May at 8.00am  

from the Albany Coronation Hall (Library Lane)  
and walk to school along Albany Highway.   

We want you to be seen walking by motorists so wear 
fluro! 

See you there 

 

WHAT DO YOU DO IF AN EMERGENCY VEHICLE 
DRIVES THROUGH AN INTERSECTION? 

We had a recent incident where a student was waiting to cross the road 
at the lights.  The pedestrian crossing signal activated meaning that the 
child could cross the road, however at that time an emergency vehicle 
(fire truck) with flashing lights and siren sounding was about to enter the 
intersection also.  The child did not know what to do, and at the last 
moment dashed across the intersection only narrowly being missed 
getting knocked over by the fire truck.  If your child walks to school 
please ensure they know what to do in this situation, ie do NOT cross the 
road if an emergency vehicle (Police, Ambulance, Fire) has their lights 
and siren sounding and going to head through the intersection. 
When driving a car what do you do?  The New Zealand official Road 
Code states: ñFlashing lights and sirens. If an emergency 
vehicle (such as an ambulance, fire engine or police car) is coming 
towards you or behind you, and is using 
sirens and/or flashing red, blue, or blue 
and red lights, you must pull over and, if 
necessary, stop and allow it to pass.ò  
However this also means not going 
through road lights to let them pass and 
not driving onto footpaths, etc. 

тǘƘτмоǘƘ aŀȅ 

Travelwise Leaders enjoyed the amazing sunshine on Monday 
7th May to promote the ñback to schoolò campaign for road 
safety week.  The purpose of this is to display signs reminding 
drivers students are back at school and to be extra vigilant 
around schools, with an extra objective to see how many positive 
engagements leaders receive from motorists and 
pedestrians.  Travelwise Leaders received a grand total of 243 
positive engagements - way to go! 

aŀƴȅ ǘƘŀƴƪǎ ǘƻ !ǳŎƪƭŀƴŘ 

/ƻǳƴŎƛƭ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ƴŜǿ ǊƻŀŘ 

ŎǊƻǎǎƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ǎǘƻǇ ǎƛƎƴ 


